
 Changing the proposed P60 to P120 

 Proposal changed to P120 (standard hours 8-6pm Monday- Sunday) instead of P60.  

 

Extending the parking restrictions 

 

 No further parking restrictions are proposed at this stage. There is also a significant 

amount of unrestricted parking space elsewhere in Selwyn Avenue. 

Prohibiting campervans and motorhomes to park here 

 Campervans and motorhomes come in a variety of sizes and configurations, and are 

also used for day trip purposes. A ban of these vehicles is considered to be 

unreasonable in this location as many can park safely. Larger or poorly parked 

vehicles overhanging the white edge lines are covered by existing traffic law. 

Campervans can utilise the free Wi-Fi service in this location.  

 

Campervans and motorhomes overhanging the grass verge in Selwyn Avenue 

 

 A variety of vehicles can potentially overhang the grass berm when parking. This is 

outside the scope of the project. 

 

Freedom camping in this area 

 

 A proposed revision to the Freedom Camping Bylaw 2015 relating specifically to 

Akaroa has been consulted on. 

Freedom Camping Bylaw 2015 - Akaroa 

 

Short parking space not being used for motorbikes 

 

 The short parking space with the large tree is problematic as it is substandard, and as 

a result vehicles overhang in to the road when parked in this space. Instead of 

removing the parking space, a motorcycle stand is considered to be the best 

utilisation. “Shorter Vehicles” is not a recognised or enforceable parking restriction. 

 

Location of cycle stands 

 

 Exact location of the proposed cycle stands will be discussed further with the Library 

and Akaroa School. 

https://ccc.govt.nz/the-council/consultations-and-submissions/haveyoursay/show/163

